	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board Wednesday 4th July 2012; 18.00; Colintraive Hall

	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); John Sutton (JS); Sandra Wilson (SW); Alex McNaughton (AMcN); Jim McLuckie (JMcL)
	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS); Sara McLean (SM)
	

	Apologies:
	Sadie Dixon-Spain (SDS); Colin Boyd (CB)
	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the June meeting was proposed by JMcL and seconded by AMcN. 
	

	Accounts:


	Current balance was £2448. Electronic payments were authorised by CDS and JMcL..  Further Membership subscription collection would be attempted at the Gateway meeting on Sunday 8th July. 

Sheila McLean (LEADER), would visit 5th July to review project progress and complete the LEADER project.
	

	Board membership:
	JS informed the board of his intention to resign and left the meeting. A discussion of the urgent need to appoint new board members was conducted; we were inquorate and any decisions would need to be approved by the absent board members by e-mail. 
	

	Matters arising:
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
RS reported that the timescale for the funding application was short in relation to the work that was required re the shop’; the architect would be commissioned to prepare plans from which the repair costs (including common repair costs), would cascade. There was no specific funding in place to revalue the lower floor of the building separately; this would be met from existing DT funds at the appropriate stage.
RS reported that the council planning department had contacted her (after receiving a complaint about excessive signage from members of the community), to determine who had put up the red signs at the hall and heritage centre. The matter was discussed and in conclusion was not considered to be DT business.

AMcN had spoken to the tenant farmer affected by the proposed footpath, who was content with the proposal. Bute Estates also content in principle but require detail in terms of contractor, etc.  Work  would hopefully start in the autumn. 
	RS



	
	 Windfarm

JMcL and CDS met with Banks; record contained in confidential addendum as commercially sensitive.  
	

	
	Stronafian Forest  
RS reported that the funding for legal fees had now been secured. The CLF/HIE  would be visiting on Friday 6th July to discuss funding. RS was working on applications to plug the funding gap.
JMcL reported that a member of the community had expressed an interest in and willingness to contribute to a Dark Skies project, having a contact who had been involved with the project in Dumfries and Galloway and who was willing to visit Glendaruel . The board wished to pursue this offer once the forest acquisition was completed. A copy of Russell Gill’s report would be forwarded in the meantime.
	

	
	Glendaruel Hall and Glen Focus Group
A significantly sized, post code-related fund (People and Places), from the Lottery could be applied to for the Hall refurbishment. Sheila McLean was also assisting with a funding application. To LEADER.  While it appeared there was no funding available from the council, a letter of support would be beneficial for the funding applications. AMcN agreed to investigate this.

CDS and DW still to meet to finalize outcome of Glen Focus Group meetings.
	AMcN

	
	Kilmodan School

Funding application still awaiting HT’s input. 
AMcN reminded the board that the long term position for the school was not secure and that our efforts must continue, with no room for complacency.
	

	
	Cowal Way

JMcL reported that the weekend event had been successful. The accounting issues now needed to be resolved so that funding could be spent. Three members of the CWC would now form a steering group and would meet with CDS and RS. RS would discuss the matter with Ailsa Close (accountant), before the meeting.
	RS

	
	Correspondence

A communication had been received from Community Energy Scotland (a government scheme for renewable). RS was keen that the board  pursue this in terms of a hydro secheme
	

	
	AOCB
SW reported that a few members had mentioned that they did not receive DT communication because they did not have access to a computer. RS will update the snail mail list accordingly.

SMcL reported that some members who were ACHA tenants had asked her for assistance with lobbying ACHA in relation to energy related refurbishments to their homes. It was decided that SMcL should tell them contact councillors and that she should write to ACHA to invite them to discuss working with the Warmer Colglen Project.

	SMcL

	
	
	

	
	 Future Meetings:

The next meeting was arranged for Monday 23rd July 2012 in Colintraive Hall at 18.00.


	

	
	The meeting ended at 20.00
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 

                             
	

	
	Seconded:

	

	
	SIGNED:  
       
	

	
	Chairman:
 

 
	

	
	DATE:       

	


